
 

	  

	  
	  

 

 

Pensans Post
Summer term 26/04/2019

Dear Parents and Carers, 
Welcome back after the Easter Break. The Summer term is always exciting and this year is no 
exception. Many classes have been out and about this week and their outstanding behaviour 
has been noticed and commented on by the general public. 
Our Literary Festival will be taking place during the week beginning 1st July-  we will confirm 
the date in next week’s newsletter and give more information about how you can get involved.  
Sport’s Days are scheduled for June (as detailed in the calendar below) with plenty of time 
for rescheduling if the weather is unkind to us!  
Years 2 and 6 will be taking part in SATs in May - this will be their opportunity to use the 
Virtues of enthusiasm, resilience and determination to demonstrate their skills in Reading, 
Mathematics and SPAG. 
For Year 6 it will be their final term with us and their chance to shine in many areas of school 
life. Shona Pye will be developing the ‘Playground Buddy’ system with the help of Pupil 
Parliament and training volunteers to help build children’s social skills. Year 6 Camp is always 
an exciting learning experience for children and staff - we continue to see the best qualities 
of Year 6 children during camp. 
We always welcome your support in school - please talk to your child’s teacher if you would like 
to offer your time and skills. 
Have a good weekend 
Angela Clay 

Summer term dates for your diary 
Swimming this half term: Bumblebees (Mondays)  Cobalt / Amber (Thursdays)  
Lime / Green (Fridays) 
Thursday 5th May - Bag2School collection @ 9am 
Monday 6th May - Bank Holiday 
Tuesday 7th May - Summer term clubs start this week 
Monday 13th May to Friday 17th May - KS2 SATs week 
Monday 27th May to Friday 31st May - Half term 
Monday 3rd June - INSET day 
Thursday 6th June - Phase 2 Royal Cornwall Trip 
Monday 10th June - Phase 2 and 3 Sports Day 
Tuesday 11th June - Phase 1 Sports Day 
Monday 17th June - Phase 1 to Minack 
Friday 21st June - Reception Sports Day 
Monday 24th June to Friday 5th July - no swimming for 2 weeks due to pool maintenance 
Wednesday 17th July to Friday 19th July - Year 6 Camp 
Wednesday 24th July to Thursday 25th July - Nursery Closed 
Thursday 25th July - Last day of summer term 
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Class Weekly 
%

Rank

Bumblebees 95.6% 5

Orange 97.62% 2

Green 100% 1

Lime 93.92% 8

Violet 92.94% 9

Amber 96% 4

Cobalt 96.7% 3

Emerald 95.57% 6

Indigo 94.51% 7

Turquoise 94.51% 7

Whole School 95.73%

Is your child’s class attendance on 
track? Our Summer attendance 
target is 97%. We are at 95.73% 
attendance this week - less than 
our target.

Computer and video games have a Pan-European Game Information (PEGI) rating printed on the front 
of the case. If your child is at Pensans, any game they play or watch should have a green PEGI. Please be 
aware that playing games out of their age range is a child protection issue and be aware of what they are 
playing. Even if your child is only watching an older family member playing a game with a 12, 16 or 18 
rating, they still are being exposed to unsuitable material. 

Week commencing 29/04/2019 is week 1. 
School menus and their weeks are on our 
school website. 

Are you following  
us on Twitter?  
Keep up-to-date with all of the exciting things  
that are going on @pensansschool 



 

Bumblebees Keegan For showing kindness when helping the younger 
nursery children.

Orange Announced in assembly on Monday

Lime Announced in assembly on Monday

Green Announced in assembly on Monday

Cobalt Jack For his eagerness and knowledge about bees 
on our Trengwainton trip.

Violet The whole of 
Violet Class

For their outstanding behaviour, attitude and 
maturity during our launch day trip.

Amber Lola For always going for excellence. Lola worked 
really hard on her bee poetry stations this 
week.

Turquoise Angela, Izzy 
and Olivia

For their out of this world Dr Who themed 
spelling game! Such fun!

Indigo The whole of 
Indigo Class

For your perseverance, hard work and 
dedication as we practice all of the maths 
methods, reading skills and SPAG knowledge 
that we’ve learnt so far! Well done!

Emerald Cody For starting the new term with a fantastic and 
positive attitude.

This term, money owed from 
outstanding payment items will be 
moved into a new payment item 
called ‘Overdue payments’ so that 
ParentPay accounts are more 
streamlined. Please can all parents 
and carers check their ParentPay 
accounts and ensure that all 
outstanding amounts are settled eg 
for swimming sessions and dinners. 
All meals, swimming sessions and 
breakfast / PARC clubs need to be paid for in advance. As you 
are aware, Pensans is a “No Debt” school to avoid debts 
accumulating and the impact this has on families and the school. 
Please contact the office staff or headteacher if you have any 
queries.  

This weeks  
tt rock hero -  

billy mason  
0.54 seconds 

Stars of the week 



 
 

 

Please remember that we 
offer before and after 
school clubs for Pensans 
children.  

Breakfast Club opens at 8am 
and costs £1.50 per session (free to Pupil Premium) 
and includes a varying breakfast menu. No booking 
necessary. 

PARC (after-school club) - Open from 3:15pm until 6pm 
(5pm Fridays) Bookings and pre-payments via 
ParentPay are necessary. Please ask for details at 
school reception.

SATS 
Year 2 and Year 6 parents may be interested in the link 
below about the information for parents about the 
national curriculum tests their children will be taking in 
May. It provides information about: 
	 •	 the purpose of the tests 
	 •	 how parents can best support their children 
	 •	 how results will be reported 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/key-stage-1-
and-2-national-curriculum-tests-information-for-parents

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/key-stage-1-and-2-national-curriculum-tests-information-for-parents
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/key-stage-1-and-2-national-curriculum-tests-information-for-parents
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/key-stage-1-and-2-national-curriculum-tests-information-for-parents
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/key-stage-1-and-2-national-curriculum-tests-information-for-parents


Phase one have had a great time on their project launch 
trips this week. They had a trip to St Ives on the train and 
after lots of fun on the beach and had a picnic lunch 
before heading back to school. They also had an exciting 
boat trip over to the Mount and an interesting town trail 
around Penzance. We are sure that these experiences 
will fire their sense of adventure and give them ideas to 
include in their future writing! 

Phase two class had a great time at 
Trengwainton this week learning about 
how important bees are to our planet - 
thank you to Gareth and the whole team! 




